Wally’s Oil

LEAK# 89

Recommendation for Reduction due to non-cooperation

January 9, 2001

11/10/1986 An Initial report was received of a release from the ASTs on the property.

5/29/1996 High vapor levels were discovered in the basement of the on-site building and in the basement of a building across the street.  It was clear that the AST release was not the source of these vapors.

6/7/1996 During emergency work following discovery of the vapors, a verbal deadline of three months was made for a Remedial Investigation Report due to the multiple high-risk factors at this site.

6/17/1996 The verbal deadline was repeated but shortened to two months (August 17th).

6/26/1996 Borings confirmed that the USTs on the property were the source of the free product, vapors, and some drinking water well impacts discovered earlier.

12/30/1996 A Commissioner’s Order was issued requesting, among other things, a Remedial Investigation Workplan and a Remedial Investigation/Corrective Action Design Report.  The Workplan was due by January 12, 1997, but was received on February 27, 1997.  The Report was due within 45 days following approval of the workplan, which occurred on April 2, 1997.

11/10/1999 Review of a Corrective Action Design Monitoring Worksheet and Annual Monitoring Report reveals that: 

1. MPCA has still not received the Remedial Investigation Report required by the 1996 Commissioner’s Order, 

2. Demolition of the old on-site building and construction of a new building had resulted in the “disappearance” of one of two on-site drinking water wells, 

3. The same demolition and construction activities had caused critical damage to several of the SVE points on the property, 

4. The vapor system protecting the building across the street had experienced numerous breakdowns and slow returns to service, 

5. The owner of the neighboring building had not been notified as required during the breakdowns, 

6. Vapor monitoring had not been conducted.

11/15/2000 MPCA received a Remedial Investigation/Corrective Action Design Report. Review of this report reveals that: 

1. Free product was discovered during January and April sampling events in new locations.  These discoveries should have resulted in reports to the duty officer, but did not.  

2. The report does not contain all of the previously collected data.  Its focus was generally limited to new investigative work done during the past year (2000),

3. The report does not contain lab reports from soil and water sampling events conducted since 1996,

4. The report does not contain a methods and procedures appendix,

5. The report does not contain boring logs that were missing from earlier reports and specifically requested,

6. Table 8 – Boring and Well Summary contains several errors and/or omissions.

7. Sealing records for impacted drinking water wells have not been provided.

